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This meeting was originally scheduled for 3 February 2021 but was rescheduled due to weather concerns. The meeting was broadcast via Zoom, a copy of which may be obtained by contacting the town office.
The meeting was called to order at approximately 6:11 p.m. in the town office building.  Present were Chairperson Bruce Jellison, Vice Chairperson David Cogdell, members Vern Campbell, Julie LaVertue, and alternate member Bruce Davis.  No other individuals were present in the building.  Permit applicant Daniel Litchfield tuned in via Zoom.  Clifton Code Enforcement Officer Rick Leavitt attempted to tune in via Zoom but was unable to do so due to an apparent technical problem.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Chairperson Bruce Jellison appointed Bruce Davis to be a Planning Board member for this specific meeting.
Upon a motion by Vern/Julie and unanimous vote, the minutes of the 6 January 2021 Planning Board meeting minutes were approved.
Since the previous meeting, Mr. Litchfield submitted a substantially revised permit application to construct a camp and associated septic system at 47 Hendrickson Lane in Clifton.  Following a discussion of the application, the Board, upon a motion by Bruce Jellison/Julie, voted 4/0 to approve the application with Bruce Davis abstaining due to storm water drainage concerns relating to the application.
Upon a motion by Vern/Julie and a 4/0 vote with Bruce Jellison abstaining, Bruce was reelected Chairperson of the Planning Board for a one-year term.  Under the same motion and a 4/0 vote with David abstaining, David was reelected Vice Chairperson of the Planning Board for a one-year term.
Bruce Jellison reported that the town Selectmen had decided to create a 5-person committee to make non-binding suggestions/recommendation to the Selectmen on the town’s ongoing participation in the Tax Increment Financing (TIF) program.  The committee’s membership is to consist of three town citizens, one Selectman and one Planning Board member.  Following a motion by Bruce Jellison/Bruce Davis, David was elected the Planning Board representative by a vote of 4/0 with David abstaining. 
Bruce Davis questioned why the recently approved solar array project in Clifton was not included in the town’s TIF program, despite the project’s management apparent willingness to participate.  Following a discussion, Bruce Davis said he would send an e-mail to the town Selectmen asking them what options might be available.
Upon a motion by Bruce Jellison/David and unanimous vote, the meeting adjourned at approximately 6:44 p.m. to be immediately followed by the first meeting of the Town of Clifton Comprehensive Plan Committee.
Minutes prepared by Vice Chairperson David Cogdell.     
